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used for cost estimating and should be certified by 
the Cost DX. Experience with preparing cost 
estimates for CAP Section 208 cost estimates would 
be preferred. Must be Certification and Access 
Program (CERCAP) certified. 

Real Estate 
Reviewer  

The real estate reviewer should have experience with 
preparing real estate plans. 

REQUIRED: Ensure the Real Estate 
Plan conforms to the real estate 
regulations, policies, and guidance. 

HTRW  The HTRW reviewer should have experience with the 
materials covered during a Phase I HTRW review 
and understand the federal laws and regulations 
surrounding the placement of dredged materials. 
Expertise not anticipated to be required on ATR 
Team.  

A Phase 1 Environmental Site 
Assessment will be prepared as part 
of this feasibility study and 
accomplished by the District. HTRW 
are not anticipated at this time and 
ATR review should be able to be 
completed by the environmental 
reviewer. 

Hydrology and 
Hydraulic 
Engineering 

The Hydrology and Hydraulic Engineering Reviewer 
should be experienced in modeling with and without 
project conditions within a watershed.  Experience 
with the HEC-RAS modeling software is expected.  
Experience modeling changes in flow is also 
required. 

REQUIRED: This ATR discipline is 
necessary to confirm the effects of 
removing logjams from the stream 
will have the anticipated benefits.   

Construction The Construction reviewer should be experienced in 
construction methods related to debris removal from 
streams with work from adjacent streambanks.  

REQUIRED: This discipline is 
necessary to confirm that the 
planned construction methods are 
Feasible 

 
(3) Type I Independent External Peer Review (IEPR):  A Type I IEPR is not 

required based on the mandatory triggers outlined in ER 1165-2-217 and in the 
Memorandum for Major Subordinate Command (MSC) and District Commanders dated 
April 05, 2019; the memorandum provides interim guidance on streamlining IEPR for 
improved civil works product delivery. Paragraph 4 states a project study may be 
excluded Type I IEPR if the project does not meet any of the three mandatory IEPR 
triggers. In accordance with Engineer Pamphlet (EP) 1105-2-58, all CAP projects are 
excluded from Type I IEPR except those conducted under Section 205 and Section 103, 
or those projects that include an EIS or meet the mandatory triggers for Type I IEPR.  

 
This feasibility study does not meet any of the three mandatory IEPR triggers for the 
following reasons: 

 The estimated total cost of the project, including mitigation costs, is not greater 
than $200 million. 

 The Governor of Ohio has not requested a peer review by independent experts. 












